
Welcome
by Simon pols | Sep 16, 2015 | Uncategorized

Welcome to our Banded Peak Parent Blog.  Through the posts, links, photos and resources provided to you

this year it is our hope that you will feel further connected to the happenings within the school, the school

division and throughout the community. The information available on this site is viewable

on SmartPhones, tablets and computers.  Should you have any questions related to what you read or

observe on our Blog please do not hesitate to contact the school at 403.949.2292 or via email at

spols@rockyview.ab.ca.

Friday, March 31st
by Simon pols | Apr 2, 2017 | Uncategorized

An enormous thank you to Brian Widhal of Widhal Woodcraft, Roger from Rocky View Schools, and our

wonderful Fine Arts Team who helped make this possible. Now to name our new addition!

School Council Casino:  We need you:  Volunteers are needed for the Friends of Banded Peak Society

Casino to be held at the Century Casino (1010-42nd Ave SE) on Monday, July 10th and Tuesday, July

11th, 2017.  Funds from the casino go directly to Banded Peak School for items such as the new

playground.  Please sign up on Sign Up Genius (see the attached link below) or contact Imke Ryder

at bpeakvolunteer@gmail.com.  Please remember that signing up on Sign Up Genius is your confirmation

from Banded Peak School and your commitment to attending the Casino.

Sign Up Genius Link: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-casino

Screen Awareness Month:  Banded Peak is proud to be working with Alberta Health Services, the Bragg

Creek Community Centre, the Townsite of Redwood Meadows, and the Bragg Creek and Area Wellness

Committee to present “Screen Awareness Month” in April. Please refer to the attached poster or

visit http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/ for more information.

Grade Six Provincial Achievement Test Schedule:

May 11th:  Language Arts Part A (120 minutes)

June 19th Language Arts Part B (60 minutes)

June 20th Math Part A and B (NEW):  The Grade 6 Mathematics Part(ie) A and B is administered over 75

minutes. At the teacher’s discretion, students can take a break/recess between Part(ie) A and B and

teachers have flexibility regarding the length of the break.

June 22nd Social Studies (60 minutes)
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June 23rd Science (60 minutes)

Yearbook Cover:  Calling all artists!  It is that time again- time to design the Banded Peak 2016-2017

yearbook cover.  Designs should represent Banded Peak and are due on April 10th.

Lost and Found Items: (coats, ski pants, mitts, jackets, etc.) are starting to accumulate once again. Please

stop by the school to claim any items that may belong to your children. Homeroom teachers will once

again remind students to check these items. All items will be donated to Goodwill.

Banded Peak Talent Show:  On Thursday, April 13th from 1:00 to 2:15 Banded Peak will hold its Annual

Talent Show in the gym.  This is a chance for us to share our varied talents with each other!  Sing, dance,

recite poetry, play an instrument, do some magic… show us what you can do!  Singers must have a karaoke

track of their music and all acts must be under three minutes.  Auditions will take place between Tuesday,

March 28th and Thursday, March 30th during the lunch hour and over RIP time in the Music Room.

 Students may sign up in the office beginning the week of March 13th.  They will be given an agenda notice

telling them of their audition time.  Approximately 25 acts will be selected to provide a variety in the Talent

Show and ensure that all grades are represented.  The selected performers will be notified by  a letter sent

home with them on Friday, March 31st.  Good luck to everyone!

School Council Meeting:  Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, April 26th in our

Student Gathering Area.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the

Student Gathering at that time.  Our final School Council Meeting and AGM will be held on May 24th.  If

you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council
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Friday, March 24th
by Simon pols | Mar 24, 2017 | Uncategorized

As many of our staff attended the Memorial Service for Carmen Harford on Thursday, two of our substitute

teachers (Ms. Fellowes and Ms. Siegfreid) mobilized the student at Banded Peak.  On behalf of the staff we would

like to thank everyone for their kind words and ongoing support.

School Council Casino:  We need you:  Volunteers are needed for the Friends of Banded Peak Society

Casino to be held at the Century Casino (1010-42nd Ave SE) on Monday, July 10th and Tuesday, July

11th, 2017.  Funds from the casino go directly to Banded Peak School for items such as the new

playground.  Please sign up on Sign Up Genius (see the attached link below) or contact Imke Ryder

at bpeakvolunteer@gmail.com.  Please remember that signing up on Sign Up Genius is your confirmation

from Banded Peak School and your commitment to attending the Casino.

Sign Up Genius Link: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-casino

Fun Lunch:  This month’s Fun Lunch is Little Caesar’s Pizza. It will be held on Friday, March 31st. Ordering

is now open. Please place your order www.healthyhunger.ca prior to Sunday March 26th; late orders

cannot be accepted. Thanks for supporting your School Council!

Classroom/Sports/Club Photos: will be taking place on Thursday, March 30 .

University of Calgary Student Nurses:  This week, our group finished up hand-washing lessons with the

grade 1/2’s. We really enjoyed the time spent interacting with the classrooms, these children are amazing and

have a lot of knowledge regarding germs and ways to keep healthy. Just a reminder, we will be sending home

information sheets for parents next week regarding the information that was shared. Next week, we are hoping

to talk about nutrition for a grade 3/4 class and to have an open discussion with the grade 7/8’s about what

activities they find enjoyable and what they would like to see in their community.

Screen Awareness Month:  Banded Peak is proud to be working with Alberta Health Services, the Bragg

Creek Community Centre, the Townsite of Redwood Meadows, and the Bragg Creek and Area Wellness

Committee to present “Screen Awareness Month” in April. Please refer to the attached poster or

visit http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/ for more information.

Yearbook Cover:  Calling all artists!  It is that time again- time to design the Banded Peak 2016-2017

yearbook cover.  Designs should represent Banded Peak and are due on April 10th.

Lost and Found Items: (coats, ski pants, mitts, jackets, etc.) are starting to accumulate once again. Please

stop by the school to claim any items that may belong to your children. Homeroom teachers will once

again remind students to check these items. All items will be donated to goodwill at the end of March.

Banded Peak Talent Show:  On Thursday, April 13th from 1:00 to 2:15 Banded Peak will hold its Annual

Talent Show in the gym.  This is a chance for us to share our varied talents with each other!  Sing, dance,

recite poetry, play an instrument, do some magic… show us what you can do!  Singers must have a karaoke

track of their music and all acts must be under three minutes.  Auditions will take place between Tuesday,

March 28th and Thursday, March 30th during the lunch hour and over RIP time in the Music Room.

 Students may sign up in the office beginning the week of March 13th.  They will be given an agenda notice

telling them of their audition time.  Approximately 25 acts will be selected to provide a variety in the Talent

Show and ensure that all grades are represented.  The selected performers will be notified by  a letter sent

th
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home with them on Friday, March 31st.  Good luck to everyone!

Learning Commons Update:  We are excited to announce that the furniture order has been placed for

our new Learning Commons.  While the furniture won’t arrive for a few weeks yet, work will begin soon on

our transformation.  We will begin boxing up our books, removing our shelving, painting, and putting in

new floors beginning April 7th; with much of the work being done over the Spring Break.  Stay tuned for

ongoing updates and pictures.

School Council Meeting:  Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 29th in our

Student Gathering Area.  This month’s council meeting will feature presentations from Grade 7/8

students working on the “Outdoor Design Challenge”.  Any community members interested in attending

are invited to meet in the Student Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take

place on April 26th and May 24th.  If you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please

refer to their page at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council

Mrs. Fairhead has been working on completing the Banded Peak Tipi which will be erected later this

spring.  The design includes our house colours, our house colour mascots, and will have the handprints of

each of our students.  Look for more information in the coming weeks.
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Friday, March 17th
by Simon pols | Mar 17, 2017 | Uncategorized

A reminder that there will be a Professional Learning Day on Monday, March 20th.  

Carmen Harford:  We would like to thank our school community for the support they have offered the

staff and students at Banded Peak in the wake of Carmen Harford’s passing.   Carmen, a beloved former

teacher, passed away on March 14th following a battle with cancer.  Her memorial service will be held

on Thursday, March 23rd at 2:00PM at Eden Brook Funeral Home.  Carmen touched the lives of many

of the staff at Banded Peak and the surrounding community schools.  As such it is anticipated that many of

our staff will be in attendance at the service.  Parents and students should expect a number of substitute

teachers in the building for all or part of the day.

School Council Casino:  We need you:  Volunteers are needed for the Friends of Banded Peak Society

Casino to be held at the Century Casino (1010-42nd Ave SE) on Monday, July 10th and Tuesday, July

11th, 2017.  Funds from the casino go directly to Banded Peak School for items such as the new

playground.  Please sign up on Sign Up Genius (see the attached link below) or contact Imke Ryder

at bpeakvolunteer@gmail.com.  Please remember that signing up on Sign Up Genius is your confirmation

from Banded Peak School and your commitment to attending the Casino.

Sign Up Genius Link: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-casino

Fun Lunch:  This month’s Fun Lunch is Little Caesar’s Pizza. It will be held on Friday, March 31st. Ordering

is now open. Please place your order www.healthyhunger.ca prior to Sunday March 26th; late orders

cannot be accepted. Thanks for supporting your School Council!

University of Calgary Student Nurses: “We were so happy to spend our week in the 1/2 classrooms teaching

proper hand-washing. It was so much fun! We got to see how each of the classrooms were organized and we

were very impressed. The grade one and twos were very well-behaved and were very knowledgeable already

about germs and the benefits of hand-washing. We focused on behaviours the children tended to do, such as put

pencils and fingers into their mouth. We are looking forward to spending some more time in the school finishing

off  hand-washing with the third 1/2 class, and also developing a nutrition plan for a grade 3/4 class to present

next week.”  

Screen Awareness Month:  Banded Peak is proud to be working with Alberta Health Services, the Bragg

Creek Community Centre, the Townsite of Redwood Meadows, and the Bragg Creek and Area Wellness

Committee to present “Screen Awareness Month” in April. Please refer to the attached poster or

visit http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/ for more information.

Banded Peak Talent Show:  On Thursday, April 13th from 1:00 to 2:15 Banded Peak will hold its Annual

Talent Show in the gym.  This is a chance for us to share our varied talents with each other!  Sing, dance,

recite poetry, play an instrument, do some magic… show us what you can do!  Singers must have a karaoke

track of their music and all acts must be under three minutes.  Auditions will take place between Tuesday,

March 28th and Thursday, March 30th during the lunch hour and over RIP time in the Music Room.

 Students may sign up in the office beginning the week of March 13th.  They will be given an agenda notice

telling them of their audition time.  Approximately 25 acts will be selected to provide a variety in the Talent

Show and ensure that all grades are represented.  The selected performers will be notified by  a letter sent

home with them on Friday, March 31st.  Good luck to everyone!
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Learning Commons Update:  The Learning Commons Committee (Mr. Pols, Mrs. Magee, Mrs. Martens,

Mr. Churchill and Mrs. Kemp) have been working diligently on the plans for the renovation of the library

space. If all goes well, the work will begin in April. Most of the books will be boxed and stored during the

construction and some will be placed on carts and will continue to circulate. We are all looking forward to

the upcoming changes which will make our lovely space even more beautiful and contemporary. Please

feel free to contact any of the committee members if you would like more information on this project.

SOBEYS INC. DONATES $50,000.00 TO KICK START NEW NON PROFIT, “THE GROCERY LINK SOCIETY”:

 The Grocery Link is excited to announce the official launch of their new NON PROFIT, “The Grocery Link

Society” thanks to a $50,000.00 donation from Sobeys Inc.  The donation will kick start the delivery of the

Society’s “Access Grocery Program” in the Calgary, Airdrie, Cochrane, Okotoks and High River communities.

The donation from Sobeys Inc., together with Safeway and Sobeys stores, will help 350 qualified individuals

or families’ care giving for people who struggle to access groceries due to age, chronic disease, illness,

disability, injury, pregnancy or poverty. To start, each will receive 6 FREE bi-weekly grocery shopping and

delivery services and if eligible, 10 additional bi-weekly services at only $5/service.  For more information

please visit:  http://thegrocerylink.com/

School Council Meeting:  Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 29th in our

Student Gathering Area.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the

Student Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on April 26th and May

24th.  If you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council
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Friday, March 10th
by Simon pols | Mar 10, 2017 | Uncategorized

Screen Awareness Month

Banded Peak is proud to be working with Alberta Health Services, the Bragg Creek Community Centre, the

Townsite of Redwood Meadows, and the Bragg Creek and Area Wellness Committee to present “Screen

Awareness Month” in April. Please refer to the attached poster or

visit http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/ for more information.

Banded Peak Talent Show

On Thursday, April 13th from 1:00 to 2:15 Banded Peak will hold its Annual Talent Show in the gym.  This is

a chance for us to share our varied talents with each other!  Sing, dance, recite poetry, play an instrument,

do some magic… show us what you can do!  Singers must have a karaoke track of their music and all acts

must be under three minutes.  Auditions will take place between Tuesday, March 28th and Thursday,

March 30th during the lunch hour and over RIP time in the Music Room.  Students may sign up in the

office beginning the week of March 13th.  They will be given an agenda notice telling them of their audition

time.  Approximately 25 acts will be selected to provide a variety in the Talent Show and ensure that all

grades are represented.  The selected performers will be notified by  a letter sent home with them on

Friday, March 31st.  Good luck to everyone!

Growing Learners

As we mentioned in our previous blog post, our grade 1/2 team has received two grants for over $4600.00

to support their “Growing Learners Project”.  They are currently working with Rocky View Schools to design

and construct the garden beds.  They are looking for gardeners, experts or anyone willing to help their

growing learners.  If you feel that you are able to assist them with this project or have questions about

their work please contact slmasiuk@rockyview.ab.ca .  For more information on their project please

visit https://cochranenow.com/local/banded-peak-receives-funding-to-connect-with-nature 

Learning Commons Update

The Learning Commons Committee (Mr. Pols, Mrs. Magee, Mrs. Martens, Mr. Churchill and Mrs. Kemp)

have been working diligently on the plans for the renovation of the library space. If all goes well, the work

will begin in April. Most of the books will be boxed and stored during the construction and some will be

placed on carts and will continue to circulate. We are all looking forward to the upcoming changes which

will make our lovely space even more beautiful and contemporary. Please feel free to contact any of the

committee members if you would like more information on this project.

Springbank High School Announcement:  Gr. 9 Phoenix Challenge

Springbank Community High School is moving to cohort our incoming grade 9 classes next year in order to

support students and provide more of a transitional support system as students move from middle school to

high school.  As part of this endeavor, we are also planning a series of week long, cross-curricular learning

opportunities that will take place in late September or October.  All grade 9 students will have the opportunity to

participate in one of the five experiences.  In answering the guiding question, “How can we learn from our past to

http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/calendar
http://schoolblogs.rockyview.ab.ca/bpparent/friday-march-10th/
http://schoolblogs.rockyview.ab.ca/bpparent/author/spols/
http://schoolblogs.rockyview.ab.ca/bpparent/category/uncategorized/
http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/
http://schoolblogs.rockyview.ab.ca/bpparent/wp-content/uploads/sites/2239/2017/03/screenagers-poster-11x17.jpg
https://cochranenow.com/local/banded-peak-receives-funding-to-connect-with-nature


better understand the present and serve the future?”, and in conjunction with celebrating Canada’s

150th Birthday, we are planning three different field trip venues that students can participate in.  The first is a

trip to Halifax, the second is a trip to the mountain environment, and the third is a series of field trips to venues

in and around Calgary.  The purpose of the field trips is anchor the learning experiences and provide unique

activities that will guide our students’ learning as they investigate the guiding question and to draw on these

experiences as students journey through the various curricula throughout the remainder of the year.  We hope to

provide many authentic and real world learning activities that will promote student engagement but also to give

students to investigate unique areas of Canada and broaden their understanding of “our own back yard”.

SOBEYS INC. DONATES $50,000.00 TO KICK START NEW NON PROFIT, “THE GROCERY LINK SOCIETY”

The Grocery Link is excited to announce the official launch of their new NON PROFIT, “The Grocery Link

Society” thanks to a $50,000.00 donation from Sobeys Inc.  The donation will kick start the delivery of the

Society’s “Access Grocery Program” in the Calgary, Airdrie, Cochrane, Okotoks and High River communities.

The donation from Sobeys Inc., together with Safeway and Sobeys stores, will help 350 qualified individuals

or families’ care giving for people who struggle to access groceries due to age, chronic disease, illness,

disability, injury, pregnancy or poverty. To start, each will receive 6 FREE bi-weekly grocery shopping and

delivery services and if eligible, 10 additional bi-weekly services at only $5/service.  For more information

please visit:  http://thegrocerylink.com/

School Council Meeting

Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 29th in our Student Gathering Area.

 Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student Gathering at that

time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on April 26th and May 24th.  If you would like to

read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council
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Link to Upcoming Events/Calendar

Friday, March 3rd
by Simon pols | Mar 5, 2017 | Uncategorized

Congratulations to our Grade 1/2 Team who recently received the Toyota Evergreen Grant for their

“Growing Learners Project”.  In addition to the $2050.00 received through this grant, the team also

received $2000 from the Whole Kids Foundation to support the construction, materials and maintenance

cost of their new Garden Beds!”  

Screen Awareness Month

Banded Peak is proud to be working with Alberta Health Services, the Bragg Creek Community Centre, the

Townsite of Redwood Meadows, and the Bragg Creek and Area Wellness Committee to present “Screen

Awareness Month” in April. Please refer to the attached poster or

visit http://www.braggcreekwellness.ca/screens/ for more information.

Learning Commons Update

In February, the Learning Commons hosted another successful Scholastic Book Fair. It was enthusiastically

supported by our students and their families. Based on total sales, $432.50 worth of fiction and non-fiction

books were acquired for the collection as well as $426.55 in cash commission to be spent at a later date.

The new books will be on display as of next week and will be available for check out by mid-month. The

winner of $25 worth of books from the Family Draw was Noah and his teacher, Mr. Churchill. Thanks to all

of the parent and student volunteers and support staff who make the Book Fair possible. The next Book

Fair will be held in the fall in conjunction with collaborative conferences.

The Learning Commons Committee (Mr. Pols, Mrs. Magee, Mrs. Martens, Mr. Churchill and Mrs. Kemp)

have been working diligently on the plans for the renovation of the library space. If all goes well, the work

will begin in April. Most of the books will be boxed and stored during the construction and some will be

placed on carts and will continue to circulate. We are all looking forward to the upcoming changes which

will make our lovely space even more beautiful and contemporary. Please feel free to contact any of the

committee members if you would like more information on this project.

Springbank High School Announcement:  Gr. 9 Phoenix Challenge

Springbank Community High School is moving to cohort our incoming grade 9 classes next year in order to

support students and provide more of a transitional support system as students move from middle school to

high school.  As part of this endeavor, we are also planning a series of week long, cross-curricular learning

opportunities that will take place in late September or October.  All grade 9 students will have the opportunity to

participate in one of the five experiences.  In answering the guiding question, “How can we learn from our past to

better understand the present and serve the future?”, and in conjunction with celebrating Canada’s

150th Birthday, we are planning three different field trip venues that students can participate in.  The first is a

trip to Halifax, the second is a trip to the mountain environment, and the third is a series of field trips to venues

in and around Calgary.  The purpose of the field trips is anchor the learning experiences and provide unique

activities that will guide our students’ learning as they investigate the guiding question and to draw on these

experiences as students journey through the various curricula throughout the remainder of the year.  We hope to
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provide many authentic and real world learning activities that will promote student engagement but also to give

students to investigate unique areas of Canada and broaden their understanding of “our own back yard”.

SOBEYS INC. DONATES $50,000.00 TO KICK START NEW NON PROFIT, “THE GROCERY LINK SOCIETY”

The Grocery Link is excited to announce the official launch of their new NON PROFIT, “The Grocery Link

Society” thanks to a $50,000.00 donation from Sobeys Inc.  The donation will kick start the delivery of the

Society’s “Access Grocery Program” in the Calgary, Airdrie, Cochrane, Okotoks and High River communities.

The donation from Sobeys Inc., together with Safeway and Sobeys stores, will help 350 qualified individuals

or families’ care giving for people who struggle to access groceries due to age, chronic disease, illness,

disability, injury, pregnancy or poverty. To start, each will receive 6 FREE bi-weekly grocery shopping and

delivery services and if eligible, 10 additional bi-weekly services at only $5/service.  For more information

please visit:  http://thegrocerylink.com/

School Council Meeting

Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 29th in our Student Gathering Area.

 Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student Gathering at that

time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on April 26th and May 24th.  If you would like to

read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council
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Community Links/Parent Workshops

Link to Upcoming Events/Calendar

Friday, February 17th
by Simon pols | Feb 16, 2017 | Uncategorized

“Grade 7/8 Outdoor Design Challenge Projects focused on redesigning an area of Bragg Creek.

 Students surveyed the community, collaborated on 2D designs, and built 3D structures before

presenting to a panel of judges including our Superintendent.”

Lost and Found

Lost and Found items such as jackets, ski pants, hoodies, mitts, gloves, water bottles, etc. have

accumulated since the Christmas break. During Parent/Teacher Conferences we ask that parents please

look through these lost items. Any items that are unclaimed by Friday, February 17th will be gathered up

and donated to Good Will.  Due to the lack of storage at the school, every 2nd month we will be donating

all unclaimed items to goodwill so please take the time to check the lost items which is situated outside the

Learning Commons.  Thank you for your cooperation.

Springbank High School Announcement:  Gr. 9 Phoenix Challenge

Springbank Community High School is moving to cohort our incoming grade 9 classes next year in order to

support students and provide more of a transitional support system as students move from middle school

to high school.  As part of this endeavor, we are also planning a series of week long, cross-curricular

learning opportunities that will take place in late September or October.  All grade 9 students will have the

opportunity to participate in one of the five experiences.  In answering the guiding question, “How can we

learn from our past to better understand the present and serve the future?”, and in conjunction with

celebrating Canada’s 150th Birthday, we are planning three different field trip venues that students can

participate in.  The first is a trip to Halifax, the second is a trip to the mountain environment, and the third

is a series of field trips to venues in and around Calgary.  The purpose of the field trips is anchor the

learning experiences and provide unique activities that will guide our students’ learning as they investigate

the guiding question and to draw on these experiences as students journey through the various curricula

throughout the remainder of the year.  We hope to provide many authentic and real world learning

activities that will promote student engagement but also to give students to investigate unique areas of

Canada and broaden their understanding of “our own back yard”.

Jeff Chalmers (Principal) and Greg Rankin (Assistant Principal) will be attending the next school council

meeting to share more details about this initiative and to connect with parents of our upcoming grade 9

class.  Additional information will also be shared during the registration and enrollment process later on

this spring.  We look forward to connecting with our new students and their families and sharing this

exciting learning opportunity.

Collaborative Conferences

Thank you to everyone who attended our Collaborative Conferences this week. We hope that you found

your time at Banded Peak valuable and that each of you were able to both celebrate the success of your

children and hear directly from your child/children’s teachers.  As this format is new to us this year we

would welcome your feedback.  You may write spols@rockyview.ab.ca with any insight you may have.

 Thank you.
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Update: University of Calgary Student Nurses

This week we have been continuing to spend time at Banded Peak participating in student activities.  We

particularly enjoyed yoga on Monday morning with the grade 3/4s.  We found the children were focused and

enjoyed this relaxing way to start out the week.  Our group is very appreciative of our time in Bragg Creek and

area and are still in the process of looking at opportunities for growth in regards to health and wellness. We are

in the community all day Monday and Tuesday afternoons. We encourage you to contact us with any questions

or opinions you may have. Please email our instructor Shannon Parker at parkers@ucalgary.cafor more

information.

Morning Drop Off

A friendly reminder to all families that students are not to be dropped off at the school prior to 8:20 in the

morning unless they are attending a practice, a club or are Before School Care.  There is not adequate

supervision for students at this time as teachers are preparing for the school day.  Your cooperation with

this is very much appreciated.  If you would like information on Before and After School Care please

contact Margie Smallwood at 403.949.2292.  Thank you.

School Council Meeting/Playground Committee

Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 1st at 6:30 in our Student Gathering

Area.  Preceding our School Council Meeting we will be hosting a Playground Committee Meeting which

will begin at 5:45.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student

Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on March 29th, April 26th, and

May 24th.  If you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council

Collaborative Conferences Food Sign-up

The staff at Banded Peak would like to extend an enormous thank you to the parents who provided food

for our Collaborative Conferences on Wednesday and Thursday evening.  We very much appreciate the

time you took to prepare such amazing treats.

Accountability Pillar Survey (Grades Four and Seven Parents)
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Link to Upcoming Events/Calendar

Friday, February 10th
by Simon pols | Feb 10, 2017 | Uncategorized

Thank you @widahlwoodcraft for donating this beautiful piece of art that will adorn the columns of our

Student Gathering Area shortly.

Lost and Found

Lost and Found items such as jackets, ski pants, hoodies, mitts, gloves, water bottles, etc. have

accumulated since the Christmas break. During Parent/Teacher Conferences we ask that parents please

look through these lost items. Any items that are unclaimed by Friday, February 17  will be gathered up

and donated to Good Will.  Due to the lack of storage at the school, every 2  month we will be donating

all unclaimed items to goodwill so please take the time to check the lost items which is situated outside the

Learning Commons.  Thank you for your cooperation.

Springbank High School Announcement:  Gr. 9 Phoenix Challenge

Springbank Community High School is moving to cohort our incoming grade 9 classes next year in order to

support students and provide more of a transitional support system as students move from middle school

to high school.  As part of this endeavor, we are also planning a series of week long, cross-curricular

learning opportunities that will take place in late September or October.  All grade 9 students will have the

opportunity to participate in one of the five experiences.  In answering the guiding question, “How can we

learn from our past to better understand the present and serve the future?”, and in conjunction with

celebrating Canada’s 150  Birthday, we are planning three different field trip venues that students can

participate in.  The first is a trip to Halifax, the second is a trip to the mountain environment, and the third

is a series of field trips to venues in and around Calgary.  The purpose of the field trips is anchor the

learning experiences and provide unique activities that will guide our students’ learning as they investigate

the guiding question and to draw on these experiences as students journey through the various curricula

throughout the remainder of the year.  We hope to provide many authentic and real world learning

activities that will promote student engagement but also to give students to investigate unique areas of

Canada and broaden their understanding of “our own back yard”.

Jeff Chalmers (Principal) and Greg Rankin (Assistant Principal) will be attending the next school council

meeting to share more details about this initiative and to connect with parents of our upcoming grade 9

class.  Additional information will also be shared during the registration and enrollment process later on

this spring.  We look forward to connecting with our new students and their families and sharing this

exciting learning opportunity.

Bake Sale

th

nd

th
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Collaborative Conferences
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Collaborative Conferences will be held on Wednesday, February 15th and Thursday, February 16th

between 4:00 and 7:00PM.  Teachers will be meeting individually with both students and

parents during 10 to 15 minute meetings which are to be scheduled online

at https://bpeak.schoolsoft.com/login.jsf beginning Tuesday, February 7th at 6:00 PM.  Families are

asked to arrive 15 to 20 minutes prior to their conference time to view samples of student work which will

adorn the hallway.  We look forward to seeing you.
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The month of February is a terrific opportunity for children to learn to “fall in love with a good book.”  The

Learning Commons has a great selection of books to meet every child’s preferences as well as the ability to

order books, for our collection, based on student suggestions.  Student literacy is also promoted through

special events, two of which will take place this month. The Scholastic Book Fair will be held during the

week of February 13th. The hours of operation will be Tuesday to Thursday during noon hours and

Wednesday and Thursday 3:00 until 7:00 pm. World Read Aloud Day is on Thursday, February 16th. More

information can be found at http://www.litworld.org/wrad/ .  On that day we will be treated to two whole-

school read alouds from Mr. Pols and Mrs. Magee!  Wishing everyone a month of love and literacy – happy

reading everyone!

Update: University of Calgary Student Nurses

Greetings from the University of Calgary student nurses! The eight of us: Kelsey, Jackie, Taylor, Zarif, Josh,

Alex, Megan, and Shannon would like to share with you what we have been active in this week and to

clarify our purpose within the community. We have been working with community members to identify

how factors such as physical environment, recreation and leisure, communication, and health & social

services are related to health in Bragg Creek and Area. Over the coming weeks we will work with Banded

Peak students, staff, and the larger community to determine the community strengths that protect your

health and stressors that could threaten health and wellness. We hope to work with Banded Peak

students, staff, and parents to  implement ideas that positively effect your health.  For example,  Banded

Peak integrates health and wellness into student life very well. Programs such as Ever Active schools,

comprehensive school health, the integration of the outdoors with learning, between grade interactions,

numerous student clubs, and appropriate student support are strengths. Right now we are engaging with

the community to see how we can build on these strengths and will keep you informed on our activities on

a weekly basis.

Our group is in the community all day Monday and Tuesday afternoons. We encourage you to contact us

with any questions or opinions you may have. Please email our instructor Shannon Parker

at parkers@ucalgary.ca for more information.

Morning Drop Off

A friendly reminder to all families that students are not to be dropped off at the school prior to 8:20 in the

morning unless they are attending a practice, a club or are Before School Care.  There is not adequate

supervision for students at this time as teachers are preparing for the school day.  Your cooperation with

this is very much appreciated.  If you would like information on Before and After School Care please

contact Margie Smallwood at 403.949.2292.  Thank you.

School Council Meeting/Playground Committee

Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 1st at 6:30 in our Student Gathering

Area.  Preceding our School Council Meeting we will be hosting a Playground Committee Meeting which

will begin at 5:45.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student

Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on March 29th, April 26th, and

May 24th.  If you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council

Collaborative Conferences Food Sign-up

Dear Families of Banded Peak,

Our second and final set of Collaborative Conferences are scheduled for February 15 & 16.  This is an extremely

mailto:parkers@ucalgary.ca
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busy time for teachers and school staff.  It has been a long standing tradition for parents to volunteer food

dishes to form a pot luck so a hot meal is available for teachers and staff. Please find attached a link to sign up

for this easy volunteer opportunity at our school.  If you should have any questions, please feel free to email me

directly at bobamber@shaw.ca.  Thank you.

Amber Kariatsumari

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-school

Accountability Pillar Survey (Grades Four and Seven Parents)
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Friday, February 3rd
by Simon pols | Feb 4, 2017 | Uncategorized

Students in Grade 7/8 work on their drawings and 3D models for their Architectural Challenge – these

projects will be on display in our Student Gathering Area during Collaborative Conferences on February

15th and 16th.

Hot Lunch 

This month Creeker’s in Bragg Creek will be providing our Hot Lunch.  Scheduled for Friday, February 17th

students will be able to purchase Mac n’ Cheese, Ceasar Salad and a choice of Chocolate or White Milk for

$9.00.  The deadline to purchase a Hot Lunch is February 9th.  Orders and payments this month will be

taken on SchoolCash Online.  If you have any questions or require some assistance please contact Mrs.

Smallwood.  Thank you.

Collaborative Conferences

Collaborative Conferences will be held on Wednesday, February 15th and Thursday, February 16th

between 4:00 and 7:00PM.  Teachers will be meeting individually with both students and parents

during 10 to 15 minute meetings which are to be scheduled online at

https://bpeak.schoolsoft.com/login.jsf beginning Tuesday, February 7th at 6:00 PM.  Families are asked to

arrive 15 to 20 minutes prior to their conference time to view samples of student work which will adorn

the hallway.  We look forward to seeing you.

Learning Commons Update

The month of February is a terrific opportunity for children to learn to “fall in love with a good book.”  The

Learning Commons has a great selection of books to meet every child’s preferences as well as the ability to

order books, for our collection, based on student suggestions.  Student literacy is also promoted through

special events, two of which will take place this month. The Scholastic Book Fair will be held during the

week of February 13 . The hours of operation will be Tuesday to Thursday during noon hours and

Wednesday and Thursday 3:00 until 7:00 pm. World Read Aloud Day is on Thursday, February 16 . More

information can be found at http://www.litworld.org/wrad/ .  On that day we will be treated to two whole-

school read alouds from Mr. Pols and Mrs. Magee!  Wishing everyone a month of love and literacy – happy

reading everyone!

University of Calgary Partnership

Banded Peak is pleased to inform our community that we will be working in partnership with the

University of Calgary’s Nursing Department for the coming months.  Students from the program will be

engaged in their community health practicum.  An excerpt for the University describing their program

follows:

“Our learning during this practicum focuses on gaining a broad perspective about public health, and

enhancing understanding of community development, health promotion, and intersectional collaboration.

 We will be building practice and leadership capacity and further developing our appreciation of the role

and full scope of practice of registered nurses within community health”

As part of their work with Banded Peak and Bragg Creek, nursing students will be working to identify and

address a health priority(s) in our community/school.

Morning Drop Off

th

th
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A friendly reminder to all families that students are not to be dropped off at the school prior to 8:20 in the

morning unless they are attending a practice, a club or are Before School Care.  There is not adequate

supervision for students at this time as teachers are preparing for the school day.  Your cooperation with

this is very much appreciated.  If you would like information on Before and After School Care please

contact Margie Smallwood at 403.949.2292.  Thank you.

School Council Meeting/Playground Committee

Our upcoming School Council meeting with be Wednesday, March 1st at 6:30 in our Student Gathering

Area.  Preceding our School Council Meeting we will be hosting a Playground Committee Meeting which

will begin at 5:45.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student

Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on March 29th, April 26th, and

May 24th.  If you would like to read more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page

at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-council

Collaborative Conferences Food Sign-up

Dear Families of Banded Peak School,

Our second and final set of Collaborative Conferences will be on February 15 & 16.  These days and those

leading up to them are extremely busy for our school’s teachers and staff.  In particular, on the days of the

Conferences our teachers work from 8:00am until at least 8:00pm with very little time to break and no

opportunity to go home for a hot supper.

It has been a long standing tradition at Banded Peak School for parents to volunteer food items for our

amazing teachers and staff on these evenings so they can enjoy a hot meal between talking to all of us

about our incredible kids.  It is a very easy volunteer opportunity and I know how immensely it is

appreciated by teachers and staff.

Please find attached a link to Sign Up Genius where you will find more information on how to volunteer and

what food items are appreciated.  Should you require further information, please feel free to email me

directly at: bobamber@shaw.ca.  Thank you for considering this volunteer opportunity for our school.

Amber Kariatsumari

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-school

Square Dancing
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School Clothing
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Did you miss out on the Banded Peak Clothing Collection fundraiser?  You’re in luck!  There are still a

number of items available for sale.  Please stop by the front office to view and pay for items.  Hurry as

sizes and quantities are limited!

Clothing items available include:

Grey Cotton T-shirts (adult sizes) $25.00

Grey Hooded Sweatshirts (adult sizes) $45.00

Cotton T-shirts in House Colours (youth sizes) $20.00

Grey Sweatpants (youth and adult sizes) $30.00 (youth) $35.00 (adult)

Nylon Drawstring Gym Bags in House Colours $15.00

Community Links/Parent Workshops
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Friday, January 27th
by Simon pols | Jan 27, 2017 | Uncategorized

Thank you to everyone – volunteers, teachers, students and our community – who supported our Grade Eight

Bottle Drive this past weekend. In total the students filled two trailers and raised over $2600.00 for their yearend

celebrations! 

University of Calgary Partnership

Banded Peak is pleased to inform our community that we will be working in partnership with the

University of Calgary’s Nursing Department for the coming months.  Students from the program will be

engaged in their community health practicum.  An excerpt for the University describing their program

follows:

“Our learning during this practicum focuses on gaining a broad perspective about public health, and

enhancing understanding of community development, health promotion, and intersectional collaboration.

 We will be building practice and leadership capacity and further developing our appreciation of the role

and full scope of practice of registered nurses within community health”

As part of their work with Banded Peak and Bragg Creek, nursing students will be working to identify and

address a health priority(s) in our community/school.

Morning Drop Off

A friendly reminder to all families that students are not to be dropped off at the school prior to 8:20 in the

morning unless they are attending a practice, a club or are Before School Care.  There is not adequate

supervision for students at this time as teachers are preparing for the school day.  Your cooperation with

this is very much appreciated.  If you would like information on Before and After School Care please

contact Margie Smallwood at 403.949.2292.  Thank you.

New Staff Member
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School Council Meeting/Playground Committee
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Thank you to everyone who attended our School Council Meeting on Wednesday evening.  We truly

appreciate the input you provide and the discussions which ensue.  Our upcoming School Council meeting

with be Wednesday, March 1st at 6:30 in our Student Gathering Area.  Preceding our School Council

Meeting we will be hosting a Playground Committee Meeting which will begin at 5:45.  Any community

members interested in attending are invited to meet in the Student Gathering at that time.  Remaining

school council meetings will take place on March 29th, April 26th, and May 24th.  If you would like to read

more about the happenings at Council please refer to their page at http://bpeak.rockyview.ab.ca/school-

council

Collaborative Conferences Food Sign-up

Dear Families of Banded Peak School,

Our second and final set of Collaborative Conferences will be on February 15 & 16.  These days and those

leading up to them are extremely busy for our school’s teachers and staff.  In particular, on the days of the

Conferences our teachers work from 8:00am until at least 8:00pm with very little time to break and no

opportunity to go home for a hot supper.

It has been a long standing tradition at Banded Peak School for parents to volunteer food items for our

amazing teachers and staff on these evenings so they can enjoy a hot meal between talking to all of us

about our incredible kids.  It is a very easy volunteer opportunity and I know how immensely it is

appreciated by teachers and staff.

Please find attached a link to Sign Up Genius where you will find more information on how to volunteer and

what food items are appreciated.  Should you require further information, please feel free to email me

directly at: bobamber@shaw.ca.  Thank you for considering this volunteer opportunity for our school.

Amber Kariatsumari

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/20f0d48abad28a3fb6-school

Square Dancing
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School Clothing
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Did you miss out on the Banded Peak Clothing Collection fundraiser?  You’re in luck!  There are still a

number of items available for sale.  Please stop by the front office to view and pay for items.  Hurry as

sizes and quantities are limited!

Clothing items available include:

Grey Cotton T-shirts (adult sizes) $25.00

Grey Hooded Sweatshirts (adult sizes) $45.00

Cotton T-shirts in House Colours (youth sizes) $20.00

Grey Sweatpants (youth and adult sizes) $30.00 (youth) $35.00 (adult)

Nylon Drawstring Gym Bags in House Colours $15.00

Community Links/Parent Workshops
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Friday, January 20th
by Simon pols | Jan 20, 2017 | Uncategorized

Fine Arts Day

Thank you to our staff, our volunteers and above all the tremendous artists who all worked together to

make Fine Arts Day such a tremendous success.  Throughout the day students worked with a number of

artists ranging from a florist to an opera singer, from an improve coach to painters, from a hip hop dancer

to cartoonist.  Students were also witness to two exhibits on the front lawn; one a black smith and the

other a chainsaw artist who is in the process of finalizing a Grizzly Bear which will be donated to the

students at Banded Peak.

Hot Lunch

Any families who have not already ordered a hot lunch through Healthy Hunger are reminded to do so

prior to Sunday evening’s deadline.  Hot lunch will be Jugo Juice and will be held on Friday, January 27th.

Morning Drop Off

A friendly reminder to all families that students are not to be dropped off at the school prior to 8:20 in the

morning unless they are attending a practice, a club or are Before School Care.  There is not adequate

supervision for students at this time as teachers are preparing for the school day.  Your cooperation with

this is very much appreciated.  If you would like information on Before and After School Care please

contact Margie Smallwood at 403.949.2292.  Thank you.

New Staff Member
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School Council Meeting/Playground Committee
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Our next school council meeting will be held at 6:30 on Wednesday, January 25th in our Student Gathering

Area.  Preceding our upcoming School Council Meeting we will be hosting a Playground Committee

Meeting which will begin at 5:45.  Any community members interested in attending are invited to meet in

the Student Gathering at that time.  Remaining school council meetings will take place on March 29th, April

26th, and May 24th.  Please see the agenda below for additional information:
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Grade Eight Bottle Drive
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School Clothing

Did you miss out on the Banded Peak Clothing Collection fundraiser?  You’re in luck!  There are still a

number of items available for sale.  Please stop by the front office to view and pay for items.  Hurry as

sizes and quantities are limited!

Clothing items available include:

Grey Cotton T-shirts (adult sizes) $25.00

Grey Hooded Sweatshirts (adult sizes) $45.00

Cotton T-shirts in House Colours (youth sizes) $20.00

Grey Sweatpants (youth and adult sizes) $30.00 (youth) $35.00 (adult)

Nylon Drawstring Gym Bags in House Colours $15.00

Community Links/Parent Workshops
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